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Congratulations on the Occasion of Eid al-Adha 

(Translated) 

It pleases Hizb ut Tahrir / Wilayah Sudan to congratulate the entire Muslim Ummah on 

Eid al-Adha, asking Allah the Almighty to accept the Muslims’ obedience and good deeds, 

and to bring the next Eid back to us and the world while under the leadership of the Islamic 

Ummah, to bring it out from the injustice of capitalism and other systems of injustice and 

oppression to the light and justice of Islam, led by the Khaleefah of the Muslims, and the 

Ameer of the believers and their imam, by whom they are protected, and behind whom they 

fight. 

Eid comes and the Ummah is without a shepherd to protect them from the cunning of the 

Kuffar, and the tyranny of the hypocrites, and the darkness of the night has intensified. Body 

parts and blood are everywhere in the Muslim world; injustice, denial of rights; domination of 

the rulers and lack of care, under the corrupt statelets that do not regard any pact or honor in 

respect of the Ummah. Sudan is a blatant example whose reality speaks of injustice and lack 

of care, and not only poor care; fuel rows, and the lack of means of transportation talk about 

itself. It has even touched the food of the people, where there is no bread, and obtaining it 

became a hardship, where people stand long hours to get it. 

The lack of responsibility is apparent in the collapse of schools over the heads of 

schoolgirls, because no official cares about the suitability of the schools as long as they pay 

levies. Children drown to death in death boats, seeking education on the other side of the 

river, because the state did not provide them schools in their villages... 

All this and others will not change unless we all strive to change our reality by working 

hard with the workers to resume the Islamic way of life by establishing the second righteous 

Khilafah (Caliphate) on the method of Prophethood, the state of care, and the bringer of 

goodness and mercy to all mankind. 

May your year be filled with goodness. 

 

Ibrahim Othman (Abu Khalil) 

Official Spokesman of Hizb ut Tahrir 

in Wilayah Sudan 

 

Note: Eid greeting will be in the Office of Hizb ut Tahrir in Khartoum, on Thursday, 12 

Dhul Hijjah 1439 AH, Third day of Eid, corresponding to 23/08/2018 CE, 11.00 AM. 
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